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Business Manager’s Report 

Steven Beringer  

Business Manager  

Financial Secretary-Treasurer            

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 This has been a challenging year 

with the pandemic, unemployment, 

and the national elections. This year, 

there were some positive takeaways, 

including our brand new training cen-

ter at 8616 Cuyamaca Street in Santee. 

It's a 55,000 square foot facility with 

40 welding bays, a six-station orbital 

welding room, a backflow testing 

room, and plenty of classroom space. 

Thanks to the A&J Training Trust, 

which spent more than $15,000,000 in 

tenant improvements on this former 

warehouse property, the training cen-

ter turned out beautiful, and it's some-

thing we can all be proud of. 

 Congratulations to the 2020 David 

C. Sommerville scholarship recipients 

Haley Attig, Paris Correia, Joseph 

Guyse, and Emily Lauerman. Each 

recipient received $5,000.00 for a total 

of $20,000 in awarded scholarships. 

The funds come from our Local 230 

golf tournament proceeds, which was 

very successful, with donations total-

ing $55,850.  Congratulations to our 

2020 United Association scholarship 

recipients Kai Acol and Emily Lauer-

man, also congratulations to our Cali-

fornia State Pipe Trades scholarship 

winners Sydney Borg, Paris Correia, 

and Joseph Guyse.  

 James Cunningham recently retired 

as the Business Representative at 

Large in October. We congratulate 

him on his retirement and wish him all 

the best. Congratulations to his re-

placement, Barry Kenny, who was 

successful in his election for Business 

Representative at Large. 

 Work for 2021 and beyond is look-

ing very promising. The San Diego 

Building Trades Council signed multi-

ple PLAs in 2020, starting with the 

City of San Diego's Pure Water Pro-

ject, a $1.4 billion water reclamation 

and purification infrastructure project. 

It is using proven water purification 

technology to clean recycled water to 

produce safe, high-quality drinking 

water. It will supply one-third of San 

Diego's drinking water by 2035. 7th & 

Market is a mixed-use project com-

prised of residential, retail, hotel, and 

office space. The 9G Tower Project is 

a 22 story 255,000 square-foot multi-

family residential high-rise and 

36,000 square foot, ground floor retail 

space.  

 San Diegans for Sustainable, Eco-

nomic & Equitable Development (SD-

SEED) has signed a few agreements, 

Solana Energy Farms I, LLC signed a 

project labor agreement for the Desert 

Highway Farms, LLC Cannabis Pro-

ject.  The project is a cannabis cultiva-

tion facility with approximately 

twelve buildings, about 33,800 square 

feet each, with associated infrastruc-

ture and related improvements, park-

ing areas, and retention basins located 

in Imperial County. They also signed 

a side letter on the River Walk San 

Diego Project with 150,000 square 

feet of retail space, 1,000,000 square 

feet of office space, and 4,300 resi-

dential units located in Fashion Valley. 

Regency Centers signed an agreement 

for the Costa Verde Center Redevelop-

ment Project, an existing strip mall that 

will be remodeled  into a modern retail 

center with 178,000 square feet of retail 

space alongside a 400,000 square feet  

life science campus and a 200 room ho-

tel. 

 Just a reminder, you can reach any 

of the Business Agents or myself by cell 

phone or email.  

 In closing, I want to wish everyone a 
safe and prosperous New Year.   

 
Fraternally yours,  
 
Mike Hartley 
Business Manager 
Financial Secretary-Treasurer 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

Business Representative’s  Report 

Jim Hardie 
Business Representative 

  I would like to open my 
yearly report acknowledging 
that last year was incomparable 
to any other year, with the chal-
lenges we have endured, the de-
feats we have experienced, and 
the gains we have achieved. The 
forecast looking ahead is prom-
ising. The work on the calendar 
is penciled in. Projects upcom-
ing and breaking ground in the 
near future are the Pure water 
Phase 1 Water Purification Pro-
ject North City, San Diego State 

– Stadium Mission Valley, 
Gaylord Pacific Bayfront Ho-
tel and the Convention Center 
in Chula Vista. These are a 
few significant projects com-
ing this year.  

 I will remain cautiously op-
timistic and will remain ever-
vigilant. I wish you and yours 
a bright and prosperous 2021.  

                               
Fraternally yours,   
 

Jim Hardie 

Steamfitter Business Repre-

sentative  

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 

ACCO Engineered Systems at the old Qualcomm Stadium site (Jack Murphy Stadium) building the new SDSU West Stadi-

um! Pictured here General Foreman, Gabe Gardini, in front of the stadium demolition which should be complete in July 

2021. The new SDSU West stadium is set to be complete August 2022. 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

Business Representative’s  Report 

Steven Beringer 
Business Representative 

 I hope this newsletter finds you 

and your family well this New 

Year. This past year has been a 

very difficult one, to say the least, 

and I hope that you and your fami-

lies are staying safe and healthy.  

 Since Local 230 has not had 

any in-person Union Meeting in 

over 11 months, I want to start by 

telling you about some upcoming 

projects slated to begin in 2021. 

The first project is Courthouse 

Commons, located at 220 West 

Broadway in downtown San Die-

go. This project is a 37-story resi-

dential tower with 431 residential 

units, office, retail space, and 

three more towers. The contractor 

for this project is Ocean Parks 

Mechanical out of Vancouver, 

B.C. They have offices in Seattle, 

Portland, Los Angeles, and the 

Bay Area. Ocean Parks Mechani-

cal does nothing but high-rise resi-

dential units to the tune of roughly 

15,000 units a year. Another pro-

ject is the new San Marcos Kaiser 

hospital. This project consists of a 

206 bed, 428,500 square-foot 7 

story tower that will also include 

an emergency room, operating 

rooms and a new 26,000 square- 

foot central plant. Pan Pacific Me-

chanical will be doing the plumb-

ing, and Control Air is performing 

the HVAC.  This project is sched-

uled to start in early spring. An-

other hospital project coming up is 

the joint venture between AO 

Reed and Murray Company. This 

joint venture begins with a new 

401,000 square-foot tower at 

Scripps Memorial Hospital in La 

Jolla. This tower will have a 

women's health center, delivery, 

and operating rooms, with a neo-

natal intensive care unit. This 

project is also scheduled to start 

in the spring. The other project 

under the joint venture is replac-

ing the old Scripps – Mercy 

Hospital in Hillcrest with a new 

seven-story 710,000 square-foot 

hospital tower and upgrades to 

the central plant. This project is 

scheduled to start in 2023. The 

new hospital towers and up-

grades at other Scripps facilities 

are the largest capital improve-

ment projects in Scripps 125-

year history, with a price tag of 

2.6 Billion dollars. Associated 

Mechanical Contractors (AMC) 

has started a plumbing division 

in San Diego and has landed 

some schoolwork under The San 

Diego Unified School District 

Project Stabilization Agreement 

and some lab projects. They 

have put Local 230 plumbers 

and apprentices to work on these 

projects, and we wish them noth-

ing but continued success. 

 In closing, I want to encour-

age all members to stay current 

with their certifications. Medical 

Gas will be a big one to have 

with all the hospital work com-

ing up. If you need a class for a 

certification, please do not hesi-

tate to reach out to me, and I will 

do everything I can to get that 

done. Please continue to keep 

yourself and your family safe 

during this time, and let us all look 

forward to a better 2021. If there is 

anything I can do, please do not 

hesitate to reach out to me. My 

door is always open. Thank you 

for your support throughout the 

years.  

Fraternally yours, 

Steven Beringer 

Plumber Business Representative 

Local 230 Newsletter 

January 2021 Vol. 31 No. 1 

The Local 230 Newsletter is a Peri-

odic Publication of the United Asso-

ciation of Journeymen & Apprentic-

es of the Plumbing & Pipefitting In-

dustry, Local Union 230, 6313 Nancy 

Ridge Dr., San Diego, CA  92121 , 

(858) 554-0586  

www.ualocal230.org 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 
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Business Representative’s  Report 

Barry Kenny  

Business Representative 

 I don't think I'm the only one 

who feels it's time to put 2020 be-

hind us and look forward to a re-

newed sense of hope and optimism 

for 2021. 

 I was appointed to assume 

James D. Cunningham's responsi-

bilities as Business Representative 

at Large on October 1st, 2020,  the 

day of his retirement.  Jim has 

been a member of Local 230 for 

44 years and has served as an of-

ficer of this Local for over 31 

years.  We all owe him a debt of 

gratitude for his dedication and 

commitment to Local 230 and 

wish him the absolute best in his 

retirement. 

 I was officially elected to the 

Business Representative at Large 

position on December 12th with a 

95% voting percentage.  Jim will 

be a hard act to follow, but you 

have my promise I will do whatev-

er it takes to serve this member-

ship to the best of my abilities. 

 This past September, there was 

a $2.15 increase to the Service 

Journeyman package with $0.75 to 

the wage and $1.40 allocation to 

the benefits.  The remaining ser-

vice classifications received their 

historical percentage of the $2.15 

increase. 

 Our HVACR Apprenticeship 

program brought in 8 new appren-

tices this past fall.  When we get 

through this pandemic, it will be 

nice to see our new training center 

being used to its full potential.  I 

anticipate our training for the 

HVACR technicians and plumb-

ing service employees to be en-

hanced in such a "state of the art" 

facility. 

 The Trust Fund has obviously 

been affected just like everything 

else during this pandemic.  Live 

telephone customer service has 

been restored at 1(800)595-7473.  

Remember to utilize your HRA 

account for all out-of-pocket med-

ical-related expenses, including 

your calendar year deductibles, 

dental and vision expenses, and 

even COBRA.  Make sure you 

inform the trust fund of any 

change in your family status (i.e., 

the birth of a child, marriage, di-

vorce, change of address).  And, 

of course, do not forget to fill out 

a new claim form.  It is a require-

ment every calendar year for eve-

ryone covered under the Southern 

California Pipe Trades Adminis-

trative Corporation Health and 

Welfare Plan. 

 As a final note on the Organiz-

ing front, despite COVID-19, we 

signed four full Master Labor 

Agreements and one Service Mas-

ter Labor Agreement.  Along with 

several single project and appren-

tice agreements this year. 

 I pray you and your families 
have a safe and prosperous New 

Year. 

Fraternally yours,   
 

Barry Kenny 

Business Representative  at 

Large  /  HVACR  

Greetings Brothers and Sisters, 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 

 

JOURNEYMEN  
UPGRADE TRAINING 

(JUT) 
 

Effective September 1, 2018 

all Book #1 and Book #2 Jour-

neymen must annually complete 

ten (10) hours of approved Jour-

neymen training as a condition 

of new or continuing employ-

ment.  

Effective September 1, 2020 

the annual training requirement 

shall increase to sixteen (16) 

hours.  

 

To schedule yourself for 
JUT training please  

contact the  
A&J Training Center at  

(310) 604-0892 
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Bernadette Butkiewicz 

Organizer 

 

 Wishing you and yours a 
happy and healthy New Year. 
Throughout this challenging 
year, you have carried out tire-
less work as essential workers 
building our great nation's nec-
essary infrastructure, everything 
from VA Hospitals to pharma-
ceutical labs.  As John F. Ken-
nedy once said, "We must find 
time to stop and thank the peo-
ple who make a difference in 
our lives." You have all made a 
difference in so many lives, and 
for that, we thank you. 

 On the Organizing front, we 
have had members go into busi-
ness for themselves and signing 
up as union shops! Seeing the 
value in our skilled and trained 
workforce, owners Jeff Uran 
with San Diego Plumbing 
Works, Garet Frace with Frace 
Plumbing Company, Randy 
Borman with Ascend Plumbing 
Inc, and most recently, Guiller-
mo Antonio Mera with GMI 
Mechanical have signed as sig-
natory contractors. Truly a case 
of UA value on display! 

 I want to thank you for being 
involved in politics and turning 
the tide at a local level. In the 
face of this virus, we had a his-
toric turnout and a massive vol-
unteer effort from our lo-
cal. Men and women of our lo-
cal came out eleven Saturdays 
to support our endorsed candi-
dates. We also appreciate our 
Veterans in Piping (VIP's) 
brothers and sisters from Camp 
Pendleton for getting involved 
in food drives and these walks.  

 I want to share once again a 
sincere debt of gratitude for the 
work of our Political Education 

Committee for taking the time to 
review questionnaires, ask the 
tough questions in interviews and 
vote to endorse our local candi-
dates to be included in our UA lo-
cal #230 Voter Guide. They really 
know how to pick the winners in 
some close races. For instance, we 
had Joel Anderson for County 
Board of Supervisor, District 2, 
who won by 282 votes over Steve 
Vaus.  For County Board of Super-
visors District 3, our endorsed can-
didate Terra Lawson Remer took 
out anti-union and anti-PLA 
Kirstin Gaspar. We maintained and 
elected more PLA supporters who 
are dedicated to hiring locally and 
investing in our infrastructure 
around the county.  

 With the NIMBY (Not in My 

Backyard - anti-builders) move-

ment gaining momentum behind 

our opposition mayoral candidate, 

Barbara Bry, we backed our tried-

and-true Assemblymember Todd 

Gloria for Mayor-Elect. With 

Mayor Todd Gloria's victory 

(Gloria 55.95% to Bry 44.05%), he 

will now be negotiating the terms 

for the New Arena and Midway 

Development that will now be able 

to be built over the 30-foot-coastal-

height-limit, thanks to the citizens' 

passage of Measure E (Removing 

30-foot height limit in Midway-

Pacific Highway Community Plan 

Yes: 56.56%, No: 43.44%). Unlike 

his opponent Bry, who came out 

against the development and many 

other projects that will provide 

work for our members, Todd has a 

long history of being the pro-

development and pro-PLA candi-

date. Additionally, we now have a 

former National Labor Relations 

Board lawyer on the City Council 

of San Diego, Marni Von 

Wilpert. Marni will replace Mark 

Kersey in District 5. We turned 

quite a few other seats to union-

friendly candidates on the City 

Council with Raul Campillo at 

District 7 and Stephen Whitburn 

at District 3. We are excited for 

the gains we made across the 

county, from Katie Melendez at 

Vista City Council to Suzanne 

Till at Padre Dam Water Board. 

Ultimately, we made sure to cov-

er any jurisdiction that has the 

potential to vote on more work 

for us! 

 Please stay safe and healthy. 
Always remember that coming 
together as a team is the begin-
ning; staying together is pro-
gress, and working together is a 
success. This will be a great 
year. 

Fraternally yours,   
 

Bernadette Butkiewicz 

Organizer 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

Organizer’s Report 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 
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 Apprentice, Asotolu Tautua, working with instructor Roberto Cadenas on our new Training Center in Santee, CA. 
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The Pre’z Says 

 I hope all is well, and every-

one is staying safe and healthy 

out there. If you are working 

now, please remain vigilant and 

don’t let your guard down yet. It 

looks like COVID is going to be 

around a little longer than ex-

pected. Hopefully, once the vac-

cine gets around to the general 

public, things will start to calm 

down and get back to normal.  

 Apprentice Training is still 

being done mostly online and 

has been somewhat challenging, 

but it’s becoming normal now. 

 Hopefully, we will be back in 

class by next semester. The ben-

efit of online training has been 

helpful to the journeymen who 

are trying to fulfill their JUT. It’s 

a lot easier to complete from the 

comfort of your home versus 

driving up to a training center 

miles away. If you need JUT 

hours, I’d say the time is now to 

do it before online training goes 

away.  

 With everything going the 

way it is in the world and coun-

try, please have faith that we will 

get back to normal. Help your 

brothers and sisters when you can. 

This union is a brother and sister-

hood, and it’s better to support 

each other than to knock each oth-

er down. We are much stronger 

together than divided. 

Fraternally yours,   
 

Dan Goar 

President 

 
 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters, 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 

Marlaina Pleydle, UA Veterans in Piping Graduate at Camp Pendleton picked Local #230 to finish out her Union 
Pipe Trades Apprenticeship. She has given her time to volunteer for the Local Union and has helped at numer-

ous food drives to help families throughout this Pandemic.  
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Congratulations to the following Brothers and Sisters who have 

retired since our last newsletter. The Officers and Members wish 

you all an enjoyable retirement. 

Retirement 

 
2020 DAVID SOMMERVILLE  

SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 

HALEY ATTIG 

PARIS CORREIA 

JOSEPH GUYSE 

EMILY LAUERMAN 

In Memoriam 
Since the printing of our last newsletter, 

the following members of Local 230 have 

passed away. 

Russell Barber 
David Zuber 
Bryan Benson 
Richard Markarian 
Ted Morris 
Ernesto Cunanan 
James Novello 
Ray Salazar 
Raymond Andes 
Thomas Ball 
James Christie 
Henry Crisler 
James Harbour 
Larry Kelly Jr. 
Emery Montag 
Robert Regan 
Baudilio Venzor 
Brian Avilez 
David Innes 
Howard Lewis 
Ronald Bosley 
Jules Sanchez 
Steve Spears 
John Stotz 
Paul Davies 

03/01/2018 
04/01/2018 
08/01/2018 
08/01/2018 
09/01/2018 
11/01/2018 
11/01/2018 
11/01/2018 
12/01/2018 
12/01/2018 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
01/01/2019 
02/01/2019 
02/01/2019 
03/01/2019 
04/01/2019 
04/01/2019 
05/01/2019 
05/01/2019 
06/01/2019 

Alexander Graham 
Jack Heim 
Reid Sappington 
Einar Johnson 
Richard Martinez 
Joseph St. Germaine 
Bryon Reid 
Gary Michael 
Joaquin Vazquez 
James Clint 
Eugene Ward 
Warren Eckhoff 
Kevin Kertson 
Jerome Holmquist 
Keith Jennings 
Ronald Pons 
John Fontes Jr. 
Earl Carnes Jr. 
Robert Kromer 
Gene Ricard 
Jimmy Sumpter 
Samuel Tozer 
Erle Powers 
Kevin Conley 
Jacob Fuqua 
Lee Scott 
Clinton Johnson 
Charles Oakes 
Donald Vannatta 
Herbert Rinden 
Howard Montgomery 
Charles Anderson 
Gerald Williams  
Leo Doherty 
Donald Thomas 
William Plummer 
Kenneth Nitzsche 
Robert Haisch 
Jerry Branson 
Gene Anderson 

Cornelio (Sonny) Cas-
tillio 
Floyd King 
Jorge Rivera  

12/01/2018 
12/22/2018 
01/19/2019 
01/25/2019 
03/31/2019 
04/11/2019 
04/15/2019 
04/17/2019 
05/17/2019 
05/24/2019 
06/07/2019 
06/11/2019 
07/24/2019 
07/28/2019 
08/06/2019 
08/10/2019 
09/01/2019 
09/29/2019 
10/25/2019 
10/28/2019 
11/04/2019 
11/29/2019 
12/03/2019 
12/10/2019 
12/25/2019 
12/29/2019 
01/01/2020 
01/13/2020 
01/22/2020 
02/08/2020 
02/20/2020 
05/19/2020 
06/03/2020 
07/06/2020 
07/21/2020 
08/15/2020 
08/28/2020 
09/01/2020 
09/10/2020 
09/15/2020 

Donald Jones 
John Barrios 

Brian Bucking-
ham 
Walter Phung 
Manuel Aguayo 
Blaze Eisner 
Stanley Lazuka 
Shawn Bennett 
Heriberto Garcia 
David Hartzog 
David Ledesma 
Michael Sorchy 
John Paul Ghiotto 
Daniel Harding 
Celedonio Ybarra 
Hector Rendon 
Chris Stauch 
Michael Davis 
William Martinez 
Charles Roetter 
Jeffrey Jay Smith 

James Cunning-
ham 
Durell Pons 
Scott Richards 

06/01/2019 
10/01/2019 
10/01/2019 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 

New Members For Local 230’s Retirees Club 
All retired Local 230 members and spouses are wel-

come. Meetings are held quarterly on the 3rd Wednes-
day in January, April, July and October at 12:00 p.m. 
with lunch and fellowship. Please contact Kirk Cross-

white at (619) 871-2818 with any questions or for in-
formation on meeting locations. Until further notice all 

meetings have been cancelled due to COVID. 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 

10/01/2019 
12/01/2019 
01/01/2020 
01/01/2020 
02/01/2020 
03/01/2020 
03/01/2020 
04/01/2020 
04/01/2020 
05/01/2020 
05/01/2020 
05/01/2020 
06/01/2020 
06/01/2020 
07/01/2020 
07/01/2020 
07/01/2020 
08/01/2020 

10/01/2020 

10/08/2020 
12/01/2020 

10/01/2020 
10/01/2020  

09/27/2020 
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VISIT LOCAL 230’S WEBSITE AT  

www.ualocal230.org 

You can pay your dues online, register for 

classes,  download Trust Fund forms, and 

view U.A. Manpower Alerts. Please visit our 

website for more information. 

    
Facebook: @The United Association   

of Plumbers & Steamfitters Local     

Union 230 

Instagram: 

@ualocal230 

Twitter:   

@UALocal230 

Email Addresses  
As  we all become more 

electronically connect-

ed, Local 230 and the 

UA General Office re-

quest that you keep 

your email address up 

to date, this will allow 

us to correspond with 

you quickly on im-

portant matters.  

Please contact Local 

230 at (858) 554-0586 

to update your email 

address. 

LOCAL 230 NEWSLETTER 
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LOCAL 230 CHARTERED OCTOBER 18, 1900 

SERVING THE MEMBERSHIP WITH OVER  

120 YEARS OF EXCELLENCE 

January 2021 

February 2021 

12th    6:00 P.M.           Executive Board Meeting 
12th    7:00 P.M.           General Membership Meeting  
                                               (Via Zoom Webinar) 
15th UA Holiday       President’s Day 

March 2021 
12th   6:00 P.M.           Executive Board Meeting 
12th   7:00 P.M.           General Membership Meeting  
                                               (Via Zoom Webinar) 

*Nominations for the Delegates to the UA 40th  
General Convention 

 
 

4th                              Easter Sunday 

9th     6:00 P.M.            Executive Board Meeting 
9th     7:00 P.M.            General Membership Meeting  
                                          (Via Zoom Webinar) 
10th 9:00 A.M.-          Election of the Delegates to the                                              
  2:00 P.M.            UA 40th General Convention 
               
             

April 2021 

May 2021 

14th   6:00 P.M.           Executive Board Meeting 
14th   7:00 P.M.           General Membership Meeting  
                                               (Via Zoom Webinar) 
 

June 2021 
11th    6:00 P.M.          Executive Board Meeting 
11th    7:00 P.M.          General Membership Meeting  
                                               (Via Zoom Webinar) 

1st     UA Holiday      New Years Day 

8th    6:00 P.M.            Executive Board Meeting 
8th    7:00 P.M.            General Membership Meeting  
                                               (Via Zoom Webinar) 
  

LOCAL 230 CALENDAR 


